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Federal Aviation 

Administration 

Memorandum 
Date:       

To:    Richard Swanson, Manager, Van Nuys Flight Standards District Office, WP-01 

 

 

From:   Nicholas Reyes, Manager, Regional Flight Standards Division, AWP-200 

Prepared by: Nathan C. Dickinson, Regional Specialist, AWP-240,  

Subject:    14 CFR Part 135 Transfer of Certificate Management Oversight 

 

 

As discussed with Van Nuys Flight Standards District Office (FSDO) Manager Richard Swanson 

on May 18, 2016, our office is returning the request to assign Certificate Holding District Office 

(CHDO) duties for the Sunquest Executive Air Charter, LLC’s (Sunquest) certificate to the 

Honolulu FSDO without further action. 

 

Sunquest, certificate number 1QUA578N, maintains its Principal Base of Operations (PBO) at 

Van Nuys, California but is moving their office to Honolulu, Hawaii for business reasons.  While 

this location is within the geographic area of responsibility of the Honolulu FSDO, our review 

has determined that the Van Nuys FSDO should remain the CHDO for reasons outlined below. 

This analysis is based on factors associated with the air carrier’s scope of operations in 

accordance with FAA Order 8900.1, Volume 2, Chapter 1, Section 2, Paragraph 2-28. 

 

Paragraph 2-28 directs the Regional Flight Standards Division to evaluate the specific facts and 

circumstances of a transfer, in descending order of priority, when determining if a re-assignment 

of CHDO is necessary.  Accordingly, these following six factors support VNY FSDO retaining 

oversight: 

 

1.  The Director of Maintenance will continue to be based at Van Nuys, CA. 
 

2.  The Main Maintenance Base will continue to be based at Van Nuys, CA. 
  

3.  The aircraft will continue to primarily be based at Van Nuys, CA. 
 

4.  The geographic center of operation continues to be Van Nuys, CA.  Through use of the 

Geographic Airport Data Display (GEOADD) tool, our analysis indicates almost all 

flights began or terminated within the Southwestern United States (43% at Van Nuys 

alone) between May 2015 and April 2016. 14 CFR part 119 utilizes the term principal 

base of operations (PBO) to mean the primary operating location, and FAA Order 8900.1, 

Volume 2, Chapter 1, Section 2, paragraph 2-27, states the office having responsibility 
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for the geographic area in which the PBO is located will normally be assigned CHDO 

responsibilities.  

 

Additionally, Sunquest is not authorized to operate in Hawaii, nor do they hold 

authorization for Class II navigation at this time. 
  

5.  Flight crewmembers will continue to be domiciled at Van Nuys, CA. 
 

6.  Crewmember training will continue to be conducted at Van Nuys, CA. 

 

We ask that you please notify Sunquest by letter that FAA oversight responsibility will remain 

with your office. 

 

If you have any further questions related to this matter, please contact AWP-240 Specialist 

Nathan C. Dickinson at 1. 

  

Attachment 

Van Nuys Memorandum dated 4/20/2016 
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